
Weston Mill Community Primary Academy 
Ferndale Road  
Camel’s Head  

Plymouth    
PL2 2EL 

 
01752 365250 

Westonmill.desk@discoverymat.co.uk  

Chief Executive Officer: Mrs Alison Nettleship 

Head  of School: Mrs Rachel Dinnis 

Assistant Head of School: Mr Simon Wilkins 

 

 

Newsletter 13th May 2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Kiely we have been using our collaboration and observation skills to measure and compare items in centime-
tres (CM) and metres (M). To link this with our topic, we then compared the heights of different bridges designed 
by I.K Brunel. The tallest was the Clifton Suspension Bridge which was 75m tall! We have used this information 
in our English lessons where we have been writing our own information texts, we have been using dictionaries to 
find the definitions of words we want to include in our glossaries. 

 

Congratulations this week to our Year 6 pupils, who have completed their KS2 SATs.  We 

have been really impressed with how hard they have worked.  They have especially en-

joyed the bacon sandwiches each morning!   

Mondrian class invited their parents/carers into school on Tuesday for their class library 

session. The children are really enjoying these reading sessions, thank you for attending.     

Some of the Year 5 children have been lucky enough to visit Barton Hall for their PGL resi-
dential trip this week.  We hope that they had a wonderful time and look toward to hearing 
all about their exciting adventures.   

Hope you all have a lovely weekend! 



Matisse class thoroughly enjoyed taking part in a workshop teaching them how to play Boccia. They learnt that 
boccia is like bowls and the aim of the game was to try and throw the coloured balls into a hoop. They used their 
problem solving STEM skill to try and work out the most effective way to get their ball into the hoop.  

The foundation children have been learning ‘The Very Hungry Caterpillar’ story this week. The children are get-
ting very good at retelling the story and today they drew their own story maps and then used these to retell the 
story to their partners. The children have also been observing the class caterpillars daily and have been excited 
to see how big they have got- they think it won’t be long until they start building their cocoons! 



 

On Tuesday, it was Mondrian’s chance to in-

vite parents/carers to come and read with us. 

It was a brilliant afternoon that we all enjoyed! 

Mums, dads, grand parents and babies, all 

joined us in our Library for some quality read-

ing time. Thank you to all who attended and 

we are looking forward for the next time. 

 

In Mondrian class we have 

been learning how to write in-

formation texts. As our topic is 

British Bridges this term, we 

researched and learnt about 

the different types of bridges 

and we wrote our own infor-

mation texts . 

 

Well done to Year 6 who have now completed their SATs tests! 
They have enjoyed bacon sandwiches each morning and fun ac-
tivities such as rounders and the pirate game in the afternoons. 



Parents/carers. 

 

Please remember the school doors will close at 8.55 promptly every day. If you have to 

bring your child/ren in through to reception, they will be marked as late and this goes 

against their attendance %.  

If your child is going to be off school, please call the office on 01752 365250 and leave a 

message on the absence answer phone.  Alternatively, please email westonmill.desk@discoverymat.co.uk. 

Thank you. 

TERMS DATES 

Mon 30th May - Fri 3rd Jun 

Mon 27th Jun 

Wed 27th July 

Wed 7th Sep 2022 

Mon 24th - Fri 28th Oct 

Fri 25th Nov 

Mon 19th Dec 2022 - Mon 2nd Jan 2023 

Mon 13th Feb - Fri 17th Feb 

Mon 20th Feb 

Mon 3rd April - Fri 14th April 

Mon 1st May 

Mon 29th May - Fri 2nd Jun 

Fri 23rd Jun 

Wed 26th July 

HALF TERM 

Non-Pupil Day 

SUMMER HOLIDAYS START 

2022/2023 TERM starts  

HALF TERM 

Non-Pupil Day 

CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS 

Half Term 

Non-Pupil Day 

EASTER HOLIDAYS 

Bank Holiday 

HALF TERM 

Non-Pupil Day 

SUMMER HOLIDAYS START 

Our School Priorities Term 5 & 6 

 

 

 

Behaviour  

• Staff and children know, understand and follow the Managing and Supporting Positive Behaviour policy.   

 

Reading  

• Ensure that the RWInc programme is followed consistently across the school and that Reading Compre-

hension skills are planned and taught in reading lessons.  Develop the reading environment for children 

and promote reading engagement with parents in school.  

 

Attendance  

• To improve whole school attendance by supporting all pupils (and their families) to be in school.   



Reminder 

 

Please can all parents & carers return the report slips 

and also the Jubilee lunch slips asap. 

 

Thank you! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jubilee  

On Thursday 26
th
 May we would like to invite parents into school 

to complete some Jubilee activities with their children in the 
classrooms.  

Y5/6 - 9.15-10.15am 

Y3/4 - 10.30-11.30am 

Y1/2 - 1-2pm 

FS/Nursery - 2-3pm 

 

On Friday 27
th
 May there will be a Jubilee picnic for children on 

the field.  There will be no hot lunches on this day.  Please see 
CaterEd menu on the letter sent out and return your slip asap. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jubilee Hat Com- petition 

We would like to ask children to use their creativity skills at home 
to create a Jubilee themed hat!  Please can children bring their 

hat into school on Thursday 26
th
 May.  Hat judging will take 

place during the day and a FS, KS1 and KS2 winner will be an-
nounced during our Jubilee assembly on Friday 27

th
 May.    

 

 

Class Library Reading Sessions – 
Term 5 

 

We are really sorry for any confusion 

about the start time for this  session 

with your child, it is 2.15pm . Please 

come in via reception. 

 

Gaudi Class (Y5) – Monday 16
th

 May  

Hadid Class (Y6) – Tuesday 24
th

 May  

 

Thank you. 

PLEASE REMEMBER NOT 

TO BRING DOGS ONTO 

THE SCHOOL PREMISES. 



PEC drop-in sessions offering advice to 
anybody concerned with the rising cost of 
energy prices. 
 



MUFTI DAY Friday 20th May 

 

All proceeds to go to the Disaster 

Emergency Committee in response 

to the crisis in Ukraine. 

 

 



Men's Support Group | Devon Mind, leading the fight for mental health in Devon  

The aim of our Men’s Support Group is to give anyone who identifies as male a safe space to share, support, 
and explore personal challenges (including mental health problems) confidentially with other men, in a non-
judgmental way. Our Men’s Support Group is held on the first and third Friday of every month from 1:30pm 

 

https://www.devonmind.com/find-help/groups/mens-support?msclkid=da732dbfcf9911ecacad6d81048b0cda


Bristol & Bath Trip 9th 

June 

 

The final instalment was due on 

the 3rd  may. If you missed this, 

please ensure you pay the final 

balance asap. 

 

Thank you.  

LOST PROPERTY 

 

There are lots of coats, cardi-

gans, jumpers, lunch boxes and 

bottles in our lost property box.  

 

Please come and have a look. 

This can be found just through 

the playground doors into recep-

tion. 

Thank you. 

Family Support  Advisor 

TIME TO TALK SESSIONS 

 

If you need help and support 

from Clair Wilkinson, please 

email her 

c.wilkinson@discoverymat.co.uk 

 

Class Assemblies – Term 6 

Hockney Class (Y6) – Friday 17
th
 June  

Goldsworthy (FS) & Matisse (FS children only) – Friday 1
st
 July   

Class assemblies start at 9:15am.  You may want to meet other parents 
and enjoy a cup of tea/coffee with Mrs Fletcher-Wilkinson beforehand.  
This will be held in the dining hall once you have dropped your child to 
school.   



Weekly attendance for 9th—13th May 2022 

The UK Government expectation is 96%. We are striving for children to achieve this as there is a direct link be-

tween attendance and achievement . 

This week’s winners are :  KIELY & HOCKNEY 

 

 

KAHLO 90.42 

DA VINCI 79.33 

MONET 94.00 

PICASSO 88.89 

GAUDI 88.33 

HADID 93.81 

HOCKNEY 98.89 

GOLDSWORTHY 83.06 

MATISSE 76.54 

MONDRIAN 86.92 

KEILY 89.13 


